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Agape Harvest 
    

 

First United 
Presbyterian Church 

of Pine Plains  
3039 Church Street,  

P. O. Box 313,  
Pine Plains, NY 12567 
Tel: (518) 398-7117 

  
To know the love of 
Christ; to show the 

love of Christ; and to 
grow in the love of 

Christ. 
  
 All are welcome to 

join us at our weekly 

Sunday worship 
service at 11:00 
a.m.  

 
 Church School and 

childcare are 
available during the 

worship service. 
 

 Join us for the 

warmth of coffee 
hours and fellowship 

following most 
weekly worship 
services. 

 

 Pastor Carol’s office 

hours are by 
appointment.  

Please call her at 
(518) 697-0025 

(home), (845) 235-
3569 (cell) or (518) 
398-7117 (church 
office). 

 From Your Pastor:  
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Dear friends, 
 
This Sunday, November 27, the First 

Sunday of Advent, marks the beginning of 

the Church Year. During Advent we prepare 

for Christ's coming, his birth, his return, and 

the fulfillment of the Kingdom of God. 

Meanwhile, through Christ, with Christ, in 

Christ, in the unity of the Holy Spirit we 

seek to live the Kingdom values day by day. 

Keeping our focus can be very challenging 

however. In the midst of some stressful 

moments one of our members reminded me 

of the Prayer of St. Francis: 

 

Lord, make me an instrument of Your 

peace. Where there is hatred, let me sow 

love; where there is injury, pardon; where 

there is doubt, faith; where there is 

despair, hope; where there is darkness, light; 

where there is sadness, joy. 

 

O, Divine Master, grant that I may not so 

much seek to be consoled as to console; to 

be understood as to understand; to be loved 

as to love; for it is in giving that we receive; 

it is in pardoning that we are pardoned; it is 

in dying that we are born again to eternal 

life. 

  
                   

 

She reminded me to keep this 

Christlike prayer close at hand all 

the time but especially in those 

moments where anger and 

bitterness, resentment and 

discouragement seem to get out of 

hand. St. Francis' prayer brings 

the core of who we are back into 

focus. It reminds us of the deep 

and everlasting values of our Lord 

and his Kingdom in which we 

stand. 

 

With love in Christ, 

Carol 
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Upcoming Events, Notices 
* Events dates & times subject to change 

All meetings /events  in the Fellowship Hall unless stated otherwise . 
 
Dec em ber  2016   
Saturday Dec. 3:  Womenôs Penny Social. See flyer attached. 
Sunday Dec. 11: Christmas Concert from 2:00 ï 3:30. See flyer attached.    
Sunday Dec. 18:  Christmas Pageant during worship . 
Saturday Dec. 24: Christmas Eve Candlelight Service at 10:00 pm.  
 
There will be a Church service on Christmas morning (Sunday) at the regular time, 11:00 am.  

 
Christmas Outreach Info  
 
Stacey Moore is organizing the Adopt -a-Family program  again. People can bring new, unwrapped clothing and 
toys to church by Monday, December 19th, and Kathy Bartles will take it to Millerton.  Donations can be sent to  
Adopt a family c/o Moore and More  Printing  
PO Box 880 Millerton NY 12546 
 
Also --  Presbytery is collecting calendars and date books for homeless and outreach programs. When you get those 
freebies in the mail, bring them to church. Kathy Bartles is collecting them.  

 
 
We thank all our congregation who participated in our Annual 
Turkey Dinner which was a sold out event (201 dinners)! 
 
Special thanks to: Ticket Sales Coordinator, Carol Hart; Dining 
Room Chairperson, Marva Blackmar; our Meat Carvers -  Wesley 
Chase, Ken Blackmar and Scott Chase; all our turkey roasters, pie 
bakers, kitchen and dining room helpers and our high school 
volunteers. We wish to acknowledge Judy Parliman's $250 
donation which helped to offset the cost of turkeys and all who 
purchased dinners and donated food and cash towards the dinner. 
Special thanks to Pastor Carol Miller for her endless support in the 
kitchen (as well as tending our pastoral needs) and to Carol's sister and brother in law, Caren and Dick Bunce, who 
came from Canaan, CT to help in the kitchen. 
  
Some people worked many hours and some worked a few hours - but we need all of you to help our dinners be 
successful!  
 
Thanks so much, 
Jeanne Valentine-Chase and Dyan Wapnick, Co-Chairs 

 

 

We will have a mitten tree again this year for the Grace Smith 
house shelter in Millerton. Hats, mittens, socks, etc . in 
women's and children's sizes can be put around the tree in the 
fellowship hall.   
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Stewardship 
 

Dear Members and Friends of our Church, 
 
We are inviting you to participate in our annual stewardship 
appeal. Stewardship means caring for someone or something  
as a shepherd does for his flock or as parents do for their children. So too the church needs 
nurturing and caring for it to remain a vi able force in our lives and our community.  
 
Our church continues its long tradition as a positive influence in this community. Our Sunday 
School is growing, our fund raising dinners are well attended, and our worship services are 
comforting and thought pro voking as well as invigorating with the enthusiasm of our new organist 
and choir. Our minister, Pastor Carol Miller, is the only minister who actually lives in Pine Plains 
and therefore often acts as our community pastor.  
 
We invite you to join with us in  support of this important community asset. There are no dues or 
fees. All giving is voluntary and strictly confidential. Your pledge is only an estimate of what you 
can give, not a required amount. Please give what you can to keep the important work of the 
Presbyterian Church active in the Pine Plains area.  
 
With sincere thanks,  
The Stewardship Committee 
 

From Your Presbytery 

Each year the United States welcomes refugees fleeing persecution to over 300 communities. Refugees are 

parents, teachers, and entrepreneurs seeking safety and freedom -- ready to contribute hope, 

determination, and diversity to thriving communities.  Church World Service assists arriving refugees 

through job development, cultural orientation, and case management. CWS works hand in hand with faith 

communities, local organizations, service providers, local businesses and neighbors to welcome these 

families and individuals.   

Community engagement is different in every community. A few examples of opportunities for involvement 

include:  

   - employers seeking to add to their workforce with capable refugee employees 
- property owners and landlords seeking responsible tenants 
- community volunteers interested in welcoming refugees 
- faith communities and community organizations willing to serve as Welcome Teams to arriving families  

 

Poughkeepsie is one of several communities that will receive new refugee neighbors in 2017. 

Please provide your name and e-mail address using this link  https://www.tfaforms.com/436986  to 

receive updates regarding refugee welcome in Poughkeepsie. Share this link with your neighbors, friends, 

local employers, and housing providers. Thank you for your interest  and for supporting a Poughkeepsie 

that fosters opportunity for all.  
  

   

 

https://www.tfaforms.com/436986
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Servants’ Calendar 
 
 
 
 
 

Liturgist Schedule December 2016 - January 2017 
Dec. 4  Dec. 11 Dec. 18  Dec. 25   

Jim Petrie Dyan Wapnick Margo Jackson Scott Chase  

Jan. 1  Jan. 8  Jan. 15  Jan. 22  Jan. 29  

Carol Hart  John Hart  Doug Hart  Linda Bartolomeo  Jim Petrie 

 

Communion:  Dec em ber  ï Jeanne  Valentine  Chase  

Session Meetings: 1st Tuesday of the month                                                                                                   

Next Session Meeting:   Tu esday 1 2/ 6/16 @ 7 pm                                                         

 
SESSION : Ed Casazza, Bob Clinch, Doug Hart, Jim Jackson, Jeanne Valentine-Chase,  
Dyan Wapnick, and Linda Wendover.  

Treasurer:  Scott Chase 

Clerk of Session:  Kathy Bartles 

Moderator: Pastor Carol Miller  

DEACONS:  Marva Blackmar, Dora Hage, Carol Hart, and John Hart.  

Deacon Schedule:  
1st Sunday: John Hart 
2nd Sunday: Carol Hart 
3rd Sunday: Marva Blackmar 
4th Sunday: Dora Hage 

 

Lenten Meditations  
As mentioned last month, weôre inviting parishioners to writ e meditation s for each day of the Lenten 
season. There is a signup sheet in the Fellowship Hall  and weôd like to encourage everyone to 
participate , with more than one meditation per person if possible. For those of you on the Web, a good 
website to reference the scripture readings is Biblegateway.com: as a suggestion, we use the New 
International Version (NIV) of the Bible for our worship services. What you write does not even need to 
be a reflection of the scripture lesson for that day: you can share a personal story, or a poem ï anything 
that has a special meaning for Lent and for you. A link to the signup sheet is also on our churchôs website 
to help facilitate your  lookup of the scripture readings online: 
http://pineplainspresbyterianchurch.com/worship_services . 
 

 

Agape%20Harvest%20December%202016%20Draft.docx
http://pineplainspresbyterianchurch.com/worship_services
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 By Lynne Clinch 

Cookies: Things You Should Know  

It doesn’t seem possible that Christmas is right around the corner.  Time does fly at 

this time of the year and soooooo many things to do.  One of those things is baking 

the Christmas cookies.  I found that to be something that I had to plan out very 

carefully.  This was true when I was working but more so once we went to Florida.  

Now it’s increasingly true since we leave in November.  Grandchildren do want 

their Christmas cookies.   

                         

 

 

Thankfully, most cookie doughs freeze very well.  I always 

planned out what cookies I was making, add a new one, 

dropped one that I could live without.  Long gone are the 

days when I made 12-14 varieties and dozens of each then 

proceeded to decorate each.  Now it’s down to 6 flavors, 

fudge if I have time, and sugared nuts. 

Set your game plan.  This is mine….Decide the recipes to 

be used.  Make the shopping list and get all ingredients 

needed.  Nothing worse than starting a cookie recipe and 

finding out you are missing an ingredient.  Set aside 1 day 

and do nothing but make cookie dough.  Chill dough as per 

usual.  Scoop into balls and place on cookie sheet almost 

touching.  Place sheet into freezer for quick freeze.  When 

solid quickly put into freezer bag, lay flat on shelf and go 

to next dough.  Don’t forget to label each bag as to what it 

contains.  I always put oven temperature and bake time on 

bag too.  That way I don’t have to get the recipe out again.   

I use a cookie scoop all the time.  Makes a more consistent 

cookie shape and bake time.  Another way to freeze the 

dough would be in a log form.  Wrap well and when ready 

to bake slice and proceed as per usual.  I have never frozen 

already baked cookies.  I’m sure that works too.  But to me, 

it would take up too much room in the freezer.  There are 

cookie hacks too.  Cookies can be made using cake mix.  

Go to the computer and check out a few recipes.  I’ve tried 

a few and they are not bad.  Easy and tasty too! 

Now for the decorating of the Christmas cookie.   A simple 

brushing of milk or egg wash moistens unbaked dough and 

allows sprinkles, jimmies or colored sugar to adhere to the 

cookie prior to baking.  Another fast trick is to bake the 

cookie.  When cool, dip the top in a thin glaze 

(confectionary sugar and milk) then use your sugars etc.  to 

decorate.  Let dry completely.  Then store in air tight 

containers. 

A cookie hack I saw recently was quite clever.  One used 

plain shortbread store bought cookies.  Using chocolate 

chips or wafers melted with a tablespoon of shortening in 

a microwave and a supply of sprinkles, colored sugar, 

crushed candies like peppermint or chopped nuts proceeded 

to make Christmas cookies.  Since chocolate wafers come 

in a variety of colors it only took some imagination to 

vary the end results.  The second one used the Danish 

in a variety of colors it only took some imagination to vary the end 

results.  The second one used the Danish butter cookies found in 

various tin sizes and doing the same thing.  Or drizzle chocolate over 

several cookies and not use sprinkles.  Pretty smart idea! 

Think about the thumbprint cookie recipe.  Simple enough to make but 

you can use several kinds of jelly to fill then bake.  Or bake without the 

jelly.  Then fill with a variety of melted chocolate wafers in various 

colors; adding sprinkles, nuts, crushed candies or not. 

Remember: dark baking sheets cook faster than light colored ones.  

Maybe think about reducing the baking temperature by 25 degrees.  

Also brown sugar makes a cookie crisper while white sugar makes 

them softer.  You can change the ratio as long as the total amount 

remains the same.  If dough is too stiff add 1 tsp. milk or water at a 

time until desired consistently is reached.  Butter gives better flavor but 

you can use margarine or shortening or a combo of two.  Use powdered 

sugar instead of flour when rolling out dough for cut out cookies. 

Now for a recipe that makes 2 kinds of cookies….. 

To Roll or Not To Roll Sugar Cookies 

1 cup sugar                                           ½ tsp. almond or lemon extract           

1 cup butter, softened                           1 egg 

1 tsp. vanilla                                         2 1/3 cups flour   

½ tsp. baking soda                                Colored sugar/granulated sugar 

 

Beat until light and fluffy the butter and sugar.  Add the extracts and 

egg and mix well.  Stir in the baking soda and flour until incorporated.  

*Drop by teaspoon full onto ungreased cookie sheet.  Flatten with 

bottom of floured (or sugared) glass or stamp.  Sprinkle with colored 

sugar or sprinkles.  Bake 375 degree oven 9-11 minutes or until set.  

Remove from sheets to cooling rack.  

* I’d use a cookie scoop instead of teaspoons.  

For rolled cut out cookies substitute 1 and 1/3 cup powdered sugar for 

the granulated in the above recipe and proceed as directed.  Divide 

dough in half, wrap and chill for several hours.  Roll out until ¼ inch 

thick.  Cut with floured 2 inch cookie cutters.  Bake 375 degree oven 7-

9 minutes.  Remove from sheet to cooling rack to cool completely.  

When cooled decorate as desired. 

There you have it!   Happy baking…. 
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To All  Who Have Lost Loved Ones: the family of Judge Lou Imperato, the family of Carol McCarthy, the family of 
Jeffrey Slonim, the family of Sylvia Heaton. 

 

At home: Helen Deane (Pastor Carol’s cousin), Louise Woodcock, Ray Wendover, Dave Groom and family, Betty 

Clinch, Kim, Jim and Bev, Caitlin Edge, Daniel Hegarty III, Elaine Hage, Joann Amelio, Jen, Kim Bloodgood, 

Virginia Kemp, Mort Jackson, Bob Metzer, Luane Ballantine, Chris Eastwood, Ruth Hart, Rod Davis, Mary 

Douglass, Marge Chase, Debra Rose, the family of Georges St. Laurent, Laura and George Dennis, Trudie Wilson, 

Marge, Marianne Groeling, the family of Lizzie Burger, Marjorie Bright, Lisa Spear, Karen Lane, Bridget and 

Aylee, Judy MacMorran, Debbie, Pete and Helen Robinson, Shirley and Waldy MacPherson, Mary Lou Jenson, 

Barbara Strudwick, Dave Dennis, Brittany, Debbie Kinney, Tracey Bowser, Mary and Tom Briggs, Betty Chestney, 

Lottye Kate, April Leonard, Jennie Clark, Michaela Clark. 

 

At Boston Medical: Paul Koppenhaver 

At Noble Horizons: Rev. Herb Day                                                                                                                                                              

At Geer Village: Dorothy Miller and Phyllis Ronner. (77 South Canaan Rd., Canaan, Ct. 06018) 

At Sharon Health Care Center: Marion Doyle, Vinny Masarelli 

At The Pines: Muriel Swart (2405 15th Street, Troy, NY 12180) 

At the Baptist Home: Mary Jo Glozier 

 

In the military or Reserves: Garrett Cummings, Daniele Casazza, Kyle Moskowitz, Matt Cade, Zach McDonnell - 

Reserves, John Cort, Mark Hall, Jacob Coons, Danny Hoysradt, Brian Montross, Nathaniel Chase - Reserves 

(Marge's grandson), Dylan Humbert (Troi and Cole’s brother), Eric Wiltsie (Tom and Renee Strudwick’s nephew). 

 

And all those who have served in our military. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Share a Blessing! 

 
Next issue:   Submission deadline:    Send submissions to:   
January 2016 December 25, 2016 dyanwapnick@optimum.net 

                                                     

 

 

 

Pine Plains Food Locker :   
The monthly drive item for December is cereal.    
Toiletries are always welcomed.   
Please send $ donations to the Pine Plains Food  Locker   
2852 Church Street  Pine Plains, NY 12567  

mailto:dyanwapnick@optimum.net
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